

## Minutes of committee meeting held on 30<sup>th</sup> March 2023 at Goffs Manor @19.30

### Members present

|                  |   |              |   |                 |   |               |   |
|------------------|---|--------------|---|-----------------|---|---------------|---|
| James Mason      | Y | Jim Scott    | N | Stella Daff     | Y | David Penfold | N |
| Richard Daniells | Y | Luke Taylor  | N | Clare Hall      | Y | Dawn Rhodes   | N |
| Roy Swetman      | Y | Martyn Flint | Y | Paul Luttman    | Y | Nicky Wilson  | Y |
| Lesley Bryant    | Y | Debby Scott  | Y | Louise Mitchell | Y |               |   |

### Note

- Since the last meeting, it was agreed for the club to purchase a hoody for Brian Purnell for him being the first Saints and Sinner runner, and the first Tilgate parkrunner to achieve 500 parkruns. This should happen on 8<sup>th</sup> April.

### Chairman (James)

- Feedback has been received on the awards, and a couple of medals were not awarded and James has sorted these. It was felt that SD relay runners should get a mention at the awards

### Secretary (Richard)

- Richard has written to SASH (Surrey and Sussex Healthcare) but no response received
- Parkrun sashes were shown at the awards and are ready for use.
- Richard has sent up to date committee details to Ian for updating on the website

### Treasurer (Roy)

- Money coming in from member renewals and UKA joiners

### Membership / UKA (Lesley)

- Membership reminders have been sent out and renewals are coming in
- Everyone needs to fill out the membership form

### SCAA / Training (Paul)

- Training has now switched to Tilgate park as the clocks have changed.
- We have five teams for the Sussex relays on Easter Saturday.
- Debby said there are seven runners so far signed up to the L2R course
- Borough runs will be restarting, approx. every two weeks

### Media (Nicky)

- Articles have been requested for newsletter publication in the next week
- People not on Social Media are not all seeing the newsletter, so an email to be sent out once it's published.

### Suggestions / Social (Stella)

- Social planned for 16<sup>th</sup> April in Pound Hill at Dim Sheesh
- Parkrun tourism – next one is at Banstead Woods on 22<sup>nd</sup> April

- Discussions about some kind of event on run on the Greenway route. Further discussions required

WSFRL (Luke)

- Lewes race cancelled
- Next race is Hedgehoppers in May

SGP (Jim / Debby)

- We had four runners at the Hastings Half marathon
- A reminder to be sent informing runners they must wear club colours or risk SGP points not counting

Kit (Martyn)

- Martyn has received old unsold kit from Sarah, this however has the old logo. Agreed this can be offered at cut prices
- Hoodie for Brian has been ordered, but Martyn will be away when it arrives. Someone else to collect from Burgess Hill

Welfare (Debby)

- Seven runners currently signed up for L2R

AOB

- Runner of the Month. After discussion and a vote, the Runner of the Month for March is Steve Alliston

Next meeting will be at Goffs Manor on Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> April 2023 @ 19.00